From: shikha Agarwal

To: M&CP - Licensing

Cc: Aditya Saraff

Subject: Regarding Licensing Application for One Millennium Bridge Bar
Date: 17 September 2024 21:45:51

| THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL |
Hello,

I am writing to outline some conditions that my husband and I think are necessary for the
application of a Bar at the Ground Floor, One Millennium Bridge House that we have
recently been made aware of.

We wish to object to this application on the grounds of public safety and public nuisance
and the terms of the application would also be contrary to the City of London's objective to
protect the residential amenity for the Queenhithe residents:

- This 1s a residential district which we would like to protect and remain the same.

- The application includes off sales, permitting patrons to drink outside the premises.

- This 1s liable to result in large crowds outside Millennium Bridge House, creating great
nuisance and damage to the amenity of the area as we do see in most crowded areas with
bars.

To mitigate this, the license should be subject to the following conditions:

1. The licensing hours should be restricted to no later than 11 pm, as befits a residential
area. Should the City permit outdoor facilities, patrons should be brought inside by 9 pm.

2. No off sales to be permitted. Should they be, these should be restricted to sealed bottles
of wine costing at least 15 pounds.

3. No music (amplified or otherwise) should be played outdoors at any time - this is
already a busy street vehicle-wise and any more noise than the vehicle & ambulance driven
noise would be very disruptive.

4. No noise should be permitted to travel beyond the premises.

Thank you for your consideration.

Kind regards,

Shikha Agarwal & Aditya Saraff
Queenhithe residents





